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“The ongoing discussions and decisions expressed by the Promotion Board on early promotions re�ects a need to establish and remind 
ourselves why we have a promotion manual.  It provides the complete promotion guide with well-de�ned procedures to evaluate the 
quali�cations of the applicant.  

Many hours have been spent revising and editing the new technical manual, which I think should be regarded as the USJA constitution for 
Senior Promotions.  In that regard, I think of our positions on the promotion board as the defenders of this document.  Of most importance, 
following and applying the applicable sections fairly to all applicants.

In evaluating promotion applications, time-in-grade, on the date of the promotion board meeting, is only one of the elements, but the most 
important and de�nitive pre-quali�cations for consideration.  It assures that the candidate has at the least, adequate time to meet the 
standards for the newly applied promotion, speci�cally related activities.  It is also a bu�er against potential fraudulent cumulative activity 
points submitted for the promotion.  We have also noticed that applications are being submitted for promotions with less than minimum and 
minimum time.  This should be a rare occurrence, and should be discouraged by coaches and certi�ed rank examiners.

As you know, this manual provides guidelines for various levels of activity and unusual circumstances.  It is the promotion board’s obligation 
to follow these procedures without favoritism so we can be perceived as a vital and fair element in the development of judo.  We must be 
perceived as a functional, cohesive, and the most technically experienced group in the USJA.

In the absence of this new manual, waiting for printing and implementation date, please remember that there is only one promotion 
system, the current one.  Don’t get confused by referring to both of them.

Thanks,
Ernie Smith
USJA Promotion Board Chair

Early Promotions

In addition to being a coach, Ernie Smith is a national level referee 

and o�ciates at numerous tournaments a year. The Paci�c 

Southwest Judo Association in November recognized Smith with 

their prestigious Ambassador of Judo award, presented to only 

about a dozen people since the organization was founded in the 

early 1960s.

Ernie Smith's Bio
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